
 

Anderson-Jordan Detachment 1078 
Marine Corps League Meeting 

January 4, 2022 

 
 

1. Commandant Ed Stutler called the meeting to order at 1800 followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance and opening prayer. The meeting was opened for official 
business by the Sargent at arms and one rap of the gavel by the Commandant. 
 
2. Chaplain's Report by Bob Shearin: let’s keep the following members in our 
prayers; Barbara Geisler, Anick Wallace's husband, Jim Simpson’s wife, Tom 
Drumm, and Julian Lindley, and Joshua Braswell. Let us pray for strength and 
guidance for all members and their family members. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
1. Membership- there were 10 Members in attendance. The Detachment has 49 
members with 40 members in good standing. 
 
2. Financial Report by paymaster: $8,676.12 in checking account. 
 
3. Last Detachments meeting minutes are online and a copy is available at the 
podium. 
 
4. Warrant Officer Kenagy briefed Detachment about incident at Marine Birthday 
Ball.  Also, the Detachment discussed how to improve the event and other options. 
 
5. A discussion on the Detachment dinner at the Catfish Cabin in Hernando. 
Everyone had a good time, wonderful fellowship, and most important the wives 
enjoyed it! 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Scholarship Committee discussion was in agreement on two one-thousand-dollar 
scholarships for this fiscal year. All applications must be in by April 30th so the 
selection committee has time to make the selections. 
  



2. Fund raising update by Tom Drumm and Don Woodson.  The two-thousand-
dollar check from the golf tournament has been deposited. Anick Wallace and Tom 
Drumm informed the detachment that next year it will be even better.  The 
Detachment has an important job to accomplish and it will be discussed at the next 
meeting. 
 
3. Commandant Ed Stutler gave everyone who attended the meeting a coffee mug 
left over from the Christmas parade of rooms. 
 
4. Bylaw committee (Bill Lamar, Anick Wallace, Bob Shearin, and Tom Drumm) 
reviewed the Draft Bylaws created by Bill Lamar, made suggested changes, and 
presented the Draft Bylaws to the Detachment for approval. Motion was made and 
seconded for approval. Bill Lamar was to prepare Final Bylaws to the Department 
Judge Advocate for approval. 
 
5. The Detachment decided to discontinue the quarter master position as everything 
can be ordered online. 
 
6, There was no Honor Guard Report as both Simon Dean and Mel Hungate were 
not in attendance. 
 
7. The Detachment meeting ended at 18:45 and the next Detachment meeting is 
February 1, 2022 at 18:00 hours. 
 


